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Dear readers,

I am glad that in times of ”ASAP or
before” it is possible to find time for publishing
scientific results. At present, the whole issue
of science and research acceptance is changing
and every new researcher finds it not only
difficult to get grant funding but also difficult
to go through improving the quality of his
or her publications. We are focused on Web
of Science and Scopus statistics, number of
articles, citations and h-index. Anything not
indexed in these databases is considered to be of
inappropriate quality and unworthy of respect.
And this is a big mistake. Thanks to this
approach, in the near future, these databases will
be filled with contributions of variable quality
and the overall level will inevitably decrease.
In addition, periodicals not indexed in Web of
Science or Scopus will disappear as authors will
not be willing to publish in them.

I am glad this is not the case of our magazine.
We were never interested in large numbers of
published articles yet we are still publishing. I
believe this is because it is better to publish
interesting and quality articles in a small scale
rather than vice versa.

————————————————————
Jakub Kraus | Editor-in-Chief
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